
 

       CRPTO General Meeting 
April 29th, 2020  

Meeting called to order at approximately 3:00 p.m. by Carly Parkhill, CRPTO President.   

        CRPTO Board Members Present:   Excused Absence:  

Carly Parkhill, President Rochelle Gabriel, Past President

Nikki Forman, Exec. VP

Stephanie Chura, Secretary Special Guests:

Stephanie Larscheid, Treasurer Mr. Eyerman, Principal 

Shannon Miyahira-Fraser Asst. Treasurer

Andrea Behmer, VP Fundraising

Stephanie Halvorson, VP Events

Meredith Miller, CO VP Fundraising 

Melissa Price, VP Membership

Christine Deaton, VP of Volunteers

Robyn Wallace, VP of Volunteers MS

Nicole Cusano, VP Campus Support 
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Welcome 
Carly Parkhill, President, welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

Principal Update  
Mr. Eyerman said that they are arranging a mass distribution to return students belongings. All 
details are still being worked on and more information is to come. Principal Eyerman is working 
on a way to celebrate 8th grade promotion and is aiming for May 21st but will need approval. 
More information is to come on that.  Other celebrations such as Kindergarten graduation and 
the Movin’ On Up party for 5th grade may be moved to the fall but more information is to come 
on that as nothing is set in stone yet. The front office is currently being renovated and isn't us-
able and a cleaning crew is on campus deep cleaning. Environmental forms will be going out to 
parents soon. The form isn't required but it is helpful for the next school year. Elective request 
forms for 6th through 8th grades will be going out as soon as it is finalized. Summer reading will 
be going out once it is finalized. Mr. Eyerman wanted to congratulate the amazing work that was 
done this year with Copper Ridge. He couldn't be more proud to work with this group of teachers 
and families. Principal Eyerman announced that he is happy and excited to come back in the 
fall. He wanted to thank Carly Parkhill and the PTO for all of their hard work this year. Principal 
Eyerman is encouraging parents and students to send an email or letter to your teachers to 
thank them for teacher appreciation week.  

Teacher Appreciation Week  
All room moms for elementary should have received an email to say we are going to use the 
remainder of class funds for eGift certificates for our teachers. Instead of the teacher luncheon 
PTO will be putting signs in teachers yards next week to honor them for appreciation week. 
Room parents will be sending funds to Christine Deaton for specials teachers. Robyn sent a let-
ter to middle school teachers to get their personal emails to send gift cards by email. Please feel 
free to send any emails or letters to your teacher on your own if you would like.  

Budget  
2020/2021 budget projection went out by email with a link to vote to paid PTO members. We are 
hopeful that all of our events will move forward as usual for next year.  With the loss of about a 
1/3 of our school year and not being able to have our spring parent event we are still going to be 
over budget for the year. A big thank you to everyone who has attended school events and do-
nated to Copper Ridge this year!  

YearBooks  
If anyone has not purchased their yearbook there are still 40 available that have not been 
claimed. Pickup will be arranged sometime in May. More info to come through social media and 
Mr. Eyerman’s newsletter. You can also message Carly at president@crpto.com to get information 
to purchase.  

2020/2021 CRPTO Board of Directors  
Carly announced the nominees for next years Board of Directors. Email was released at 3:30pm 
to all PTO members to vote via Google link. Nikki Forman was introduced as President Elect! 
Carly thanked everyone for the past two years!  
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Minutes submitted by: 
  Stephanie Chura                
Stephanie Chura, 2019-2020 CRPTO Secretary 

Approved by: 
_______Carly Parkhill______                              
Carly Parkhill, 2019-2020 CRPTO President
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